Dear Bob,

Almost 2017 - another year has almost gone by, and as fanciers know, I really look forward to seeing friends and good border canaries from all major breeders.  

This year was a change of venue from Fleetwood to Frodsham/Chester  -  it was also the international contest.  It was an honour for me to be asked to judge at this show.  By changing venues it meant that Jacqueline and I went to the show via Dublin Port to Holyhead.  It meant that we left home at 5 am. on 18th November and got the 7 30am ferry to Holyhead, Wales.  Time on the ferry passed very quickly (although Jacqueline didn't think so  - she not only had to suffer canary talk, but chicken talk also!!)  as the chicken fanciers were on their way to their National show at Telford.

We had no difficulties going to our finding Frodsham  -  a straight run from the boat to the hotel  -  the Sat Nav helped too!!  The hotel, accommodation/food were all excellent everyone agreed.  I should like to thank Bob Norman, Marietta, members in organising this  -  a good success.

When we arrived at the show hall 0n 19th November, it was good to see such a great entry of birds.  The Show manager introduced me to all the other judges/stewards.  The day began!!

The area in which I judged had good natural light, and the standard of birds were really impressive.  My stewards did an excellent job for me  making my judging really enjoyable.  At the end of judging, when all the judges choices were staged  -  everyone gave their opinions  -  and then voted democratically, the winners were placed accordingly.

The afternoon was spent seeing friends from my 'Scottish National’ days, friends from England, Wales, Canada  -  in fact, everyone from the bird fraternity.  I had a great time.  Saturday night, we had a great meal, well presented and well served.

Sunday morning, I went back to the bird show  -  I needed the therapy/ tranquility of the birds  -  Jacqueline informed me that during Saturday's retail therapy with all the ladies/wives   -  she had bought 3 dresses!!! so I really need the aforementioned tranquillity and peace of the birds. ha ha.  

All good things must come to an end  - bird judging/viewing/chatting to friends  so we had to leave early to catch the ferry back to Dubllin  -  then a further journey to our home in N. Ireland.

Finally, thanks to all the other judges, officials, stewards and fellow fanciers for such a great week-end.

Yours in the fancy,
Robert Bennett.

Dear Bob,

Just a few thoughts as requested on the International Show, venue, The Frodsham Community Centre, Frodsham, Cheshire.

The quality of the birds from Champion and Novice was outstanding, the main winners in all sections have been known for some weeks now and I shall not repeat it here.

It has been my fortune to Judge at the British Border 3 or 4 times and I have no doubt in my mind this show had the best quality yet.

Congratulations must go to all concerned with the show, space was at a premium with over a 1000 exhibits, but in a normal year I am sure it will be fine.

In conclusion the winners are all well known and respected  but the team that caught my eye outside the top 10 was Mr & Mrs Britton.

A very enjoyable weekend.

All the best Chris Davies.

Firstly, I would like to thank Bob & the committee of the BBFCC for inviting me to judge their show again.

This being their first show at their new venue of the frodsham community centre. What a pleasure it was to arrive on the morning of the show to be greeted by a packed show hall of a thousand borders.

Never did I imagine we would see so many outstanding borders all in one show hall again, as so many shows seem to be in a spiralling decline.

The judging!  Can only be described as superb, having so many great borders in front of me from the studs of P. Warne, B & P Heathcote ,B,Chandler,G, Mcgougan & many more.

It was without doubt a great weekend & I hope the BBFCC can now look forward to a future as the Mecca for the border fancy as it always has been...pjm
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